

HEBRON ZION PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH, (USA) NEWSLETTER

SEPTEMBER 2022 VOLUME 2, ISSUE 8

September 2022 Issue

Heritage Day Celebration Success

Presbyterion Church It is said that a picture is worth a thousand words! As seen in these photos, it is clear that the Hebron Zion Presbyterian Church Heritage Day was a huge success. A special thanks is extended to the Worship Committee for their planning and execution of this year's event. Thank you all to those who attended the event.

INSIDE THIS ISSUE:

•	Heritage Day Success	1
•	Prayer List	1
•	Pastor Pat's Corner	2
•	Welcome Back Seniors	2
•	Upcoming Events	3
•	Condolences	4
•	Church School Resumes	4
•	Church Announcements	4
•	September Birthdays	4

Visit our website at www.hebronzionpcusa.org for updates and Announcements

Robert and Leola Bennett

PRAYER LIST:

Maria Bligen Cash Brown Joseph Frazier **Curtis Jenkins Ernest Jenkins** Ann King **Annabelle Manigault Jaden Morrison** Selia Powell Tyronica Richardson Mary Rivers Isaiah Robinson Josephine Robinson Lois Schenck Beverly and Walter Shields **Emily Smalls** Peter Wilson Maybell Wright Robert and Juanita Wright ev. Dr. Donnie Rufus Woods People of Ukraine People of Puerto Rico















Reverend Patricia B. Jones pastorpat@hebronzionpcusa.org

SOCIAL MEDIA

Website

www.hebronzionpcusa.org

You Tube

www.youtube.com/Hebron Zion
Presbyterian Church. (USA)

Facebook

<u>https://www.facebook.com/</u> HebronZionPresbyterianChurch

Instagram

https://www.instagram.com/ hebronzionpcusa

Poetry Corner

"See the beauty around you. Break out of your boundaries. Reach out to what makes your life more meaningful." ~Rumi



Pastor Pat's Corner

"Let the trees of the forest sing, let them sing for joy before the Lord, for he comes to judge the earth." 1 Chronicles 16:33

I have always been fascinated with trees for their strength, beauty, majestic presence, and the hope it represents. I often wonder about the age of trees and the stories they hold. Trees provide shade, a respite from grueling hot days, and refuge on pleasant evenings. Trees

provide us with food, oxygen, medicine, paper, furniture, etc. We do not think about it often, but without trees, our life on earth would be difficult, if not impossible. During our vacation in May, I was fascinated by this tree in the Nu'Uanu Pali State Park in Honolulu, Hawaii. The origins of this tree are deeply entrenched, yet it is so massive, it has wrapped itself around the tree trunk! Upon looking at this tree, my first thought was, "God, let my faith be as deeply rooted as the roots of this tree; and let your love for me envelope me in the same manner." The root appears like a ribbon, protecting the tree from anything that could harm it! Shouldn't our faith in God be this way as well? No matter what we face in life, when we hold onto our faith in God, we should know everything will be all right. As we enter a new season, let us reflect on where we are with God and how strong our faith is! Blessings, Pastor Pat



NU'UANU PALI LOOKOUT, HAWAII STATE PARK, HONOLULU, HI

Photo Credit: Pastor Pat Jones

Welcome Back Seniors

The Senior Program at Hebron Zion Presbyterian Church resumed on Wednesday, September 7th. The program will meet each Wednesday from 10 a.m.- 2 p.m. The weekly program includes exercise, activities, crafts, excursions, devotional, bible study and lunch. Transportation is provided. If you or anyone you know may be interested in participating please contact, the church office at 843-558-0865. Volunteers are also needed to support this rewarding ministry.









Pastor's Anniversary

On **Sunday, September 25, 2022**, Hebron Zion Presbyterian Church will host an Anniversary Celebration for Rev. Patricia B. Jones at Hebron Zion Presbyterian Church. The Guest Preacher will be the Reverend Alexander Porter, Honorably Retired, former pastor of Bethpage PCUSA, Concord, NC. Please join us in celebrating the four years of service to our church family. The event will be held during service starting at 10 am.

Charleston Area Justice Ministry News

Our first CAJM House Meeting will be held on Sunday, September 18th, in the fellowship hall immediately following service. This meeting is an opportunity for you to share the issues that affect our community. Our second house meeting is scheduled for Sunday, October 2, following worship service. The Charleston Area Justice Ministry Community Problems Assembly will be held on October 24, 2022 at 7 p.m. CAJM members, you have until the end of the year to fulfill your

Fall Revival



This year's Fall Revival is scheduled for Thursday, October 20, 2022 at 7 p.m. The theme is: "Reset, Restore, Revive" in person and via YouTube. The Guest Revivalist is the Reverend Clinton McPherson, Pastor of Mount Zion African Methodist Episcopal Church, Goose Creek, SC. All members are encouraged to attend.



12th Triennial Gathering of Presbyterian Women



All women who belong to a Presbyterian Church are invited to gather with women from Florida, Georgia, and South Carolina for the Triennium Gathering at Epworth by the Sea. The Theme for this year's 12th Triennial Gathering of Presbyterian Women is "Plug-in and Recharge". The event will be held on **Friday**, **October 21st** - **Sunday**, **October 23rd** and will be held at Synod of the South Atlantic, PW in the PCUSA, Inc. To register, click here. The conference registration fee is \$100 and will be paid directly to *PWS Presbyterian Women (SOSA)*. Conference registrations after September 2, 2022, will increase to \$125. Register for your room directly through *Epworth By The Sea* with your credit card.

HISTORY HARVEST SERIES Helden Zeit Principle Clark, USA 2019 Blacket Black Services Control of the Manageral Helden Zeit Principle Clark, USA 2019 Blacket Black Services Clark, USA 2019 Blacket Blacket Blacket Blacket Blacket Blacket 2019 Blacket Blacket Blacket Blacket Blacket Blacket Blacket 2019 Blacket Blacket

History Harvest Series

The History Harvest is an invitation to local people to share their histories so they can be preserved. Originally developed by the University of Nebraska, the histories are usually a document, or an object (such as obituary & funeral programs) gathered from a community. The goal is to collect, preserve and digitize the histories. The event will be held at Hebron Zion Presbyterian Church, (USA) on **Saturday, October 29, 2022, 10:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m.**

If you plan to attend, please register using this link: https://www.eventbrite.com/o/hebron-zion-presbyterian-church-and-international-african-american-museum-51030529593.

Condolences



Heartfelt prayers are extended to the families of the late Elder George Blake who gained his wings on August 25th and the late Anthony Rampersant, husband of Deacon Linda Rampersant, who departed this life on September 8th. Please continue to keep them in your thoughts and prayers as they traverse this season of mourning.

Church School Resumes



We appreciate your support of the Church school program here at Hebron Zion Presbyterian Church. We are extending a warm invitation to you and your family to join us during our Sunday School each and every Sunday morning at 9:00 a.m. Church school resumed Sunday, September 11, 2022 at 9 a.m. at Hebron Zion Presbyterian Church. We will begin the new lessons for the month of September in our Urban Ministries curriculum. Please bring your children ages 3 and through 18 to Church school as a foundation of their Christian Education.

Church Announcements

Dress Down Sunday: Each 3rd Sunday has been designated as dress down Sunday. Join us in worship in casual wear.

Capital Campaign: Our 2022 Roof Capital Campaign is still underway. Please considering giving to this noble project. Your gift will support efforts to repay the church's \$50,000 loan incurred for the roof replacement.

Church Anniversary Taxation: Payments for the Church Anniversary Taxation of \$50 can still be paid through the end of the year

Calling Post: Is used to notify Hebron Zion Family and Friends notifications that occur from one Sunday to another. Most notifications are sent using the Church phone number, 843-559-0865. These notifications are pre-recorded prior to release; hence, no one is in the office to respond to your phone call.

Youth Director: If you are interested in working with our youth, please contact Titilola Bligen, Jeannie Hutchinson and Sheryl Simmons for details.

Giving: You may drop your tithes and offerings in the basket during in person worship, or you may also give online at https://hebronzionpcusa.org/giving via Realm or PayPal. Offerings may also be sent to the church address.

September Birthday Celebrations



Leola Bennett
Virginia Bonneau
Nancy Butler
Nik-Cole Elmore
Steven Elmore
Roslyn Freeman

Rene' Garrett James Grant James Jenkins Cameron Neeley Constance Springs Lorinda Wynn

HEBRON ZION

2915 Bohicket Road Johns Island, SC 29455

Phone: 843-559-0865

Email: hebronzionchurch@aol.com